
CHRISTMAS PARTY. DECEMBER 11.2010. o:oo F.nn.
ROTARY PARI( COMMUMTY CENTER BERNALILLO. N.M.

Noel Baca
Joe Martinez
Juan Sandoval
Tommy Romero
Ralph Sedillo
Santos Abevta

839-6800
891-8817
877-9650
855-9389
821,7802
877-2426

TEEAFDRETIREE'S
ASSOCIATION

FIIIEFIGHTEIIS COMMEMOIL{TE 9/11 ON SEPTEMBER 10 TH A]\D 1I TH

On September 10 th and 11 th, all over the nation as wens ir Albuquerque

and Santa Fe, Firefighters held numerous eYf4dt nd ecrcmonies honoring those

Firefighters, Potice Officerso and civilians r,yhg h$t tictr lives in the terroist
Attacks which occurred on Septe4lber 11,2001 at the World Trade Center in

N.Y.ltY., The Pentagon, and at Shanksvilb, Pennsylvania. Firefighters both
Active duty and retired firefighters along with Fire Chief Jim Breen attended
Ceremonies in Sante Fe, N.M. on Saturday September 11 th 

' 
2010.

Ceremonies were held at Santa Fe's # I Fire Station atl2z0D P.M. on Saturday.
Following, a Parade of firefighters and f ire Apparatus from all over the State
Of New Mexico numbering over 100 marched from Station #1 to the Sante Fe Town plaza. There

cerenonies led by the Mayor of Santa Fe, Santa Fe Fire Chief, and Lieutenant Governor Dianne

Dennish honored and paid tribute to those Firefighters, Police Officers, Public Safety Officers, and

civilians who lost their lives on that trasic dav.

AFD R4TIREE NEWS
News I

December 1,2010

ADVISORY BOARI)

EugeneBaldonado 3444866
Vince Holcomb 891-2667
Louis C. Trujillo 873-1544
John Herrera 856-1741
f,'red Teupell 2594521
Rsv f'lores 898-8948 Bill Rauofer 281-8478

President, Sam Trujillo, 5318 La Colonie NW, Albuquerque, NM'
Vice President, Eddie Torres, 554 Calle Del Bosque, Bernalillo' NM
Secretary Fred C-asias P.O. Box 608 Bernalillq NM,
Treasurer, John Serino, 1504 Iltrmosa S. E. Albuquerque, NM
Historian, Herman R. Bishop 12501 Royal Crest Ct NE' Albuquerque NM,

ALBUOUEROUE F'IRE DEPARTMENT RETIREE'S ASSOCIATION
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87004 867-2631
87004 2694370

87108 266-1252
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September Monthlv Meetins- The meeting was called
to order at 7:08 P.M by President Sam Trujillo at the
Firefighter's Union HaIl,41fi) Edith N.E. After the
Pledge of Altegiance the opening prayer was led by
Joe Maldonado and a moment of silence was held for
Our deceased members. There were no guests and no
Guest speakers.

After opening remarks Sam Trujillo welcomed retiree
Jose Luna, "High Pocketsr" who attended his first
Meeting. Jose joined AFD in 1967 and retired as a
Captain in 1987. His brother M.R. Luna also an AFD
Firefighter passed away a few years ago. Welcome Jose !

The Secretary's report was given by Fred Casias. A
Motion to accept was made by Marx Deer and was
Seconded by LeRoy Barboa. The motion carried.

John Serino gave the Treasurer's report. After all expenses for the Memorial Plaque, Annual Picnic,
August donations, and the raffle at the picnic, we ar€ In the blaclc Gilbert Roybal won the chain saw
carved Bear donated by Mark Chavez. A motion to accept the Treasurer's report was made by Ray
Flores and was seconded by Eugene Baldonado. The motion was approved.

Herman Bishop gave the Historian's report. Representatives of the Santa Fe F.D. extended an
invitation to AFD retirees to participate in ceremonies commemorating 9lll,200l at the Santa Fe
Fire Department on Saturday September 11,2010 at 1:00 P.M. The group picnic photos are now
available for $10.00 each. The retirees have been invited to speak to the new cadets on December 14,
2010, at 3:00 P.M. Please contact Sam Trujillo if you would like to join us that day.

Ray Flores and Eddie Torres reported that our annual picnic/reunion in August was a great success.
They extended many thanks to all who assisted in food donations, preparation, setting up tables and
clairs and especially to those who assisted in the general clean-up after the picnic. Some discussions
Are being held regarding the best time of the year to hold the picnic due to heat and pollens. Some
have suggested mid- September when it is cooler. Please let Ray and Eddie know your feelings and
thoughts about this.

A big thanks to Sam Trujillo who got an excellent price for our new tables and chairs which will be
used for future retiree celebrations and functions. A special thanks to Joe Marquez who is donating
his storage sheds to store them. Eddie Torres and Sam Trujillo are in the process of purchasing a
four wheel trailer which will be modified and built to haul our barbeque grill and special storage
racks for our tables and chairs. It will be completely mobile to accommodate future functions.

Best wishes to our members on the sick roster, Noel Baca, Marx Deero and Sam Trujillo, (knee
operation September 29 th). Mel Archuletta sent a nice letter of thanks for the honors the retiree's
paid to his brother Toby Archuletta who passed away recently. Toby was an AFD member for over
seventeen years. A nice letter of thanks was sent to the retirees by the Pablo Garcia Jr. family for the
honors and ceremonies paid to Paul Garcia Sr. a retired AFD retiree who recently passed away.

The closing prayer was led by Mark Chavez.

The September meeting adjourned at 8:25 P.M.
NOTICE ! NOTICE I NOTICE !

WE ARE HAPPY TO HAYE OUR
ADVERTIZERS. PLEASE REMEMBER

TO PATRONIZE THEM.
MANY THAI\KS, LOUIS TRUJILLO
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AFD Residential Fire, 1978. Photo, By: Dave Windle
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Raoul Gomez Passes Awav
On September 13,2010 Retired Lieutenant Raoul Gomez
rge82 passed away. He was born in Gallupn N. M. His
friends called him Rabigh. He joined the AFD in January,
1960 when the department was expanding due to a shorter
workweek and opening of new fire stations. That year
rookie pay was only about $300.00 per month. He was
hired by Fire Chief Art Westerfeld and the eight weeks
cadet class was conducted by then Assistant Chief Ray
Kuhn. As a rookie Firefighter he spent his first year or
two on the job at Station #1 and was rotated to most of
the stations around Albuquerque.

After promotion to driver he spent several years at Station # 12 which had recentty
opened. He was active in organizing the firefighterns LInion, Local 1455 in the early
sixties. Raleighspent the last years of his career as a Lieutenant at the old Station
# 13 (Indian School Rd. and Louisiana N.E. ) and worked mostly at the east side
fire stations. \ilhen the 20 year retirement came into effect he retired in Septembero
1983 after serving 23 years with the department.

PRESIDENT'S AWARI)

The Presidential Award was presented to
Sam Trujillo on September 22,2010. This
special award recognizes ten years service
Sam has given as President of the AFD
Retiree's Association and honors his
dedicatedn loyal, and faithful leadership.
Sam was the key organizer of the retirees
and is the first and only President. Our
sincere congrafulations to Sam and
the honor this award represents.

Herman bishop & SamTrujitto (q-ZZ'ZO|O)

...*O 
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Donation Of Fire Bell

Recently President Sam Trujillo sent
Out a request for an authentic fire bell.
We were contacted by fellow retiree
Firefighter Michael Murphy who said
his family had a fire bell they would
donate to our association. His brother
Fire Lieutenant Kerry Murphy and
Michael along with the Murphy family
donated the bell in memory of their father
retired fire Lieutenant Robert L. otBotrt'

Murphy. 65Bob" Murphy joined AFD in
1958. He retired in 1985 after serving the
Department for 27 years.

Many years ago the fire bell was
Salvaged off old Engine # 1 after it was
Wrecked. As many parts were salvaged
Off the old engine, '5Bob" kept the bell
And the Murphy family has had it all
These years.

*Bobo' Murphy made his contribution
To the Albuquerque Fire Department.
He was instrumental in organizing the
First firefighters Union, Local 1455 (now Local 244). He was the
Union's parliamentarian for most of his career and was considered
an expert on Roberts Rules of Order. He served most of his career
As an engine officer at Station one and then the last few years of his
Career he was Engine # 7 officer. He was an outstanding officer who
Knew his job and made sure his crew knew their job as well. He was
Known for his exceptionally large hands and acquired the nickname
"Hands. 'o He helped organize the AFD Retiree's Association in June,
2000 and served as the first Secretary until his sudden death in
December, 2000. 66Bob" was an excellent role model for his children
And served as Boy Scout Master for many years with troop 18 and
Pack 18. A big thanks to the Murphy family for their donation of
the fire bell.

L-R, Fred Casias, Eddie Torres, Herman Bishop,
Michael Murphy, John Serino, (10-13-2010) BholqEyi*Ioe Stone

t-
'5

t
i
l

I
I

rj

Ensrnc #a5fi91al
j r

-Ja *

.i; i:9i*tii:* i:ir::

$*Ril i:tfF$"S?tuii:#]
?a I  q

!{nfl xtfrl

iilT*r- #i
i  ' *  '  i
t i  "  

r

ts- -i,1. i"
- **f-#

- .6 '1 
.Q"

i#
A

i*,r*.*-J
:

.l1

x8

/* tr-



t

CLASSIC SELF STORAGE
4821 Central NW

Albuquerque, NM 87105

(505) 83G6092 (s0s) 836-6090
Joe & Agnes Marquez Home

ddFn0ffi.f;s PRostJcE %
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Firemants Corner
1-(s0s) 363-2233

ALBURQUERQUE, NM"
FIRE APPAREL, STICKERS ET AXES ".._-+
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TONY € COMPANYVARIFTY BAND

MUSIC FOR ALL OCCASIONS

440-7555
8990629
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* CREDIT UNIO}'

PlrEiDr'flEEs
Octavia Gareia

h,fanaqer

3B0B lsleta Btvd" S" W
Alituquerque, NM g7t0i
(505i 877-5644 fAX: (iAfit 452.0406

Alignnents . Braku . Shat:ks o Sttuts, Maiar Brantls . Custon llheeis

AI}VERTIZINGEAISS I

The rates are as follows:
Busiaess size cards $5.00
Per issue or, $20. {Xl annually.
ll8 page, $10. 00 Per Issueo
Or, $48. (X), annually.
YaPager$30. 00perissueor, :
$f20. 00 annually.
%Page, $75. 00 per issue or, i
$300.00 Annually.
FulI Page- $f00. 00 Per Issue,
Or, $400. 00 Annualy. 
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To pl*ce an advertisement im this nswsletter contact: I*ocnis Tnu$itla,@E7l-1544
.F*hn Serino, @266-1252, or Sann Trujillo, @ &99-f SS{i

As a current or retired City employee,
y.ou qualify for our outstanding benefits.

g? rnrrchecking S Versonal Loans
q?antine Banking Mortgages

# nuto Lorn,

$ CreatDividends

Join Today!
Better Rates.
Lower Fees.

(i0il 262-14A1
www.riograndecu.org

Home Equi$r Loans

Direct Deposit
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October Meetins- Vice President Eddie Torres called the 122 nd meeting to order on October 130
2010 at 7:10 P.M. President Sam Trujillo was absent due to recent knee surgery. The meeting was
held at the Firefighter's Union Hall , 4100 Edith N. E. Bob Martinez led the opening prayer and a
moment of silence was held for the last alarm of our deceased members. Retiree Raoul Raleigh
Gomez who passed away on September 13, 2010 was remembered.

A nice letter from Raleigh's family, sent by his sons Raoul Gomez Jr. and brother Fernando, was
read thanking the Retiree's Association for the proclamation , memories and respects paid to their
father. As Raleigh was a private person a traditional funeral service was not held. President Sam
Trujillo and lferman Bishop met privately with the family offered condolences, and paid respects to
Raleigh on behalf of the Retireeos Association.

President's Reoort - Eddie Torres reported that due to a bed bug infestation at Fire Station # 5 an
anonJrmous donor (a local mattress manufactqring company) donated 120 mattresses to AFD for all
fire stations. As the company could not donate to a governmenf agetrcy for tax purposes, an
arrangement was made for the mattresses to be donated to the Retiree's Association, a tax exempt
organization. We in turn donated the mattresses to AFD.

Eddie gave an update on the new tandem-wheel trailer we aJe purchasing for our association. It is
designed to haul our Barbe-Q-Grill,30 folding tables and 150 folding chairs It will b€ used for our
picnics, celebrations and many social functions for the retirees. The old two-wheel trailer will be
sold. A big thank you goes to Eddie for arranging this purchase.

Eddie and Ray Flores advised that the Christmas party will be held on Saturday December 11,2010,
at 6:00 P. M. It will be in I)owntown Bernalillo, N. M. Rotary Park at the Community Center. All
retirees and their families are invited. It will be pot luck" so bring your favorite dish. Please bring
canned food and non -perishables which will be donated to the food bank Call Eddie or Ray if you
need directirons to the Communify Center.

Secretary's Reoort- Fred Casias read the minutes of the September meeting. A motion to approve
was made by Noel Baca and was seconded by Marx Deer. The motion carried.

Treasureros Report- John Serino gave the Treasurer's reporl He thanked all members for their
donations during the past few months which has funded our recent projects, such as the picnic,
office supplies, caps, decals and the newsletters. A motion to accept was made by Eppie Ortega and
a second was made by Joe Salas. The motion passed.

I{istorian Ilerman Bishop brought group photos ofthe annual picnicl reunion and advised they are
for sale, $10.00 each. He also reported that our friend Dave Windle is doing fine after a recent heart
procedure. He also displayed photos taken of the 9ll1 commemoration and parade taken in Santa Fe
in September.

The closing prayer was led by Bob Martinez and the meeting adjourned at 8:05 P. M.
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November Monthlv Meetins - At 7:05 P.l{. November 10, 2011 the 123 rd monthly meeting was called to order
by President Sam Trujillo. The meeting was held at the Firefighter's Union Hall, 4100 Edith NE. After the
Pledge of dlegiance and the opening prayer led by Chaptin Mark Chavez we observed a moment of silence in
honor of our deceased members, After roll call the meeting continued.

President Sam Trujillo reported that we are invited to speak to the current cadet class on December l4,20LO
and that there are 23 Cadets left after seyeral were cut from the class. Sam reported that we now have a 4-
wheel, tandem trailer, and Eddie Torres will give his report about it. Sam welcomed recent retiree Steven
Ortiz who retired in July. Also Sam welcomed our other guest Joanna Castillo.

The Secretary's report was read by Fred Casias summarizing the October meeting. Bill Raupfer made a
motion to accept the report and it was seconded by Ralph Sedillo. The motion carried.

John Serino gave the Treasurer's report. He reminded everyone that donations made before December 31,
2010 will be tax deductible this tax year. John will be happy to give you a receipt for all donations. He
thanked all who donated during September and October. A motion to accept the Treasurer's report was made
by Eugene Baldonado and was seconded by Juan Sandoval. The motion carried.

Historian's Report - Herman brought some old personnel rosters , (A, B & C Platoons) dated 1980.
IIis target date for the next news letter is the frrst week in December.

Fire Bell -Bill Raupfer reported that he, Pablo Garcia, and John Serino, are working on final plans for
mounting the fire bell donated by the Bob Murphy Family which will be used for ceremonial purposes by
members of the Retiree's Association,

Christmas Parfv- Ray Flores and Eddie Torres invited eyeryone to attend our annual Christmas Parfy in
downtown Bernalillo, New Mexico, Rotary Park Community Center on December 11, @ 6:00 P.M.

Tandem Trailer - Eddie Torres reported that we are now owners of a new tandem-wheel trailer. It is large
enough to haul our Bar- B-Que grill, tables and chairs to any of our functions as needed. He has agreed to
store it at his place. He also thanked Joe Marquez for allowing us to store tables and chairs at his storage
facility until the trailer is finished.

Sick Roster- Sam Trujillo, Marx Deer, Victor Sanchez,Dave Windle, T. V. Jaramillo, and Juan Sandoval.
Currently everyone seems on their way to recovery. However it is a nice gesture to call our brothers offer
them our support and words ofencouragement.

The closinq prayer was led bv Juan Sandoval and the meetins adiourned at 8:32 P. M.

Trailer For Sale (New Condition)
2-Wheel Utility Trailer (5 X 8)

$400 Plus to Highest Bidder
Call John Serino 710-6030 or

Sam Truiillo 899- 1500
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Non-Prolit Org.
U SPostage

PAII)
Permit No 400

AlbuquerqueF{MPage 16

ALBUQ{TERQI'E FIRE ltEpentluEnt
RETINSE'SASSOCIATION
t3rt LAgoLoNIA N.W.
ALBUQIIERQITE rtaEw MEXTC1O ytrz0

You and your family are
InYibdbatncndtrc

Anual Ctristnar Perty
On lhcember 11 tt @ 6:(X) P. M.

NewMericollownbrn,

PRESTDEIT{IS nf,nSSAGE
By: Sm Tn{illo

I receirtly had major surgery aod was tnder the weafher fsr several weeks, I
want to rhartk our association for the sryport that I received &riag ny
down time. It made me reatiz€ tbe iryotance of baving frmily and
spiriaral sr4:put during any crisis that comes our way. I want all of you to
knowthatregrdless ofwhat crisis you nay be enduring thd we as an
associatim ofre{ired fire fighters will continue to be there in yourtime of
need- It is important for each of us to qommrnicde within our circle. In the
past 10 yefrs we have given support to fte fanrilies of many of our fallen
brothers and we will continue to be fhene in rime of n*d As I look d our
membership aad realize thd some of our members ae in their 90's, 80'sn
70's and 60's &d we can e4pect to se health issues aise and thd it is very
important to assur€ qrr members th* they are oot alone md th* they have
family thd is there in time of need- I wmt to remind orr m€mbers that our
hothqtood is for life md th* our bond onty strrense€Nrs with time. We are
family! Agaiq TI{ANKYOU fcyour support.

I want to encourage all R€tired Fire Fight€ns to psticipde in g
q$sociation.and it's firnctions. We are brothers rmit€d for life. Please fy and
dend our monthly meetings which are held each second Wedneday of the
mon&" Ifyou ce rmableto drive md would like to sen{ please call me d
89+1500 md I wilt malre @gem€ffi to have me of m mernbers give
yor ari&.

A brief re,minder thqt quT glrishas party has been set for December 11,
2OlO @ 1800. Pbase Ul'to derd- q


